
Police Department Advisory Committee Meeting March 10, 2025 
 

The Police Department Advisory Committee met in an open and public session on March 
10, 2025, in the council chambers. Committee Chairman Neil Van Boening called the 
meeting to order at 7:01pm. Present were Committee Members Neil Van Boening, Lisa 
Munstermann, Jeff VanWinkle, Kelly Garcia, Jacque Borzekofski, Ted Huls and Krystal Rutti. 
 
Motion by Jacque, seconded by Jeff to approve the minutes of the last meeting. Motion 
carried 6-0. 
 
During discussion of vision and budget, Jeff gave some numbers that he had figured out for 
coverage. The committee agreed that we don’t think there is a need for 24-hour coverage. 
Hours could be adjusted based on activities going on in the community. Another option 
was to talk with Beatrice about contract coverage. The committee also discussed wanting 
to be more involved in the application process. The committee would like to see the 
applications, be involved in the interview process and background check. 
 
Motion to adjourn by Jeff at 8:28pm 
 
 


